approved, they will be posted on the town's website "for the residents to view."

For the time being, all MPC meetings will held through Webex software, considering Monument is at COVID-19 Threat Level Red. Citizens are also afforded the option of calling in to listen to meetings, and if alternate accommodations are needed, the town website states, "Individuals without the ability to participate by phone or computer may contact Drew Anderson at danderson@tomgov.

Décor by Diane Interior Painting

No job too small. Over 30 years experience. Decorbydm@aol.com or (719) 491-6852



\$45 Daytime Service - \$55 Nighttime Service

Gas Delivery & Jumps Starts Available

Help Wanted

Part-time or Full-time Hair Stylist and Parttime Massage Therapist



Contact Maria at Expectations Salon (719) 488-9203



Premier Custom Home Builder

New Custom Home Under Construction

Modern Mountain Design, Cul-de-sac, 5bd/4ba/3-car. Main-level living, Woodmoor, Treed 0.80 acres, D-38. \$945k.

(719) 440-2873 or (719) 481-6170 handcraftedinc@aol.com www.handcraftedinc.com



It's a Pane Window Cleaning

√ Windows √ Screens √ Tracks Very Customizable Free Estimates

Ryan Schutz (719) 337-4225



org or 719-396-0842." Further information: http:// www.townofmonument.org/meetings/.

The next PC meeting is scheduled to be held at

Kate Pangelinan can be reached at katepangelinan@ocn.me.

Palmer Lake Board of Trustees, Dec. 10

New mayor and trustees take their seats



Above: At the Dec. 10 meeting of the Palmer Lake Board of Trustees, the old and new board posed for a picture. From left, top row: Paul Banta, Nicole Currier, Jessica Farr, Sam Padgett, Karen Stuth, Mark Schuler. Bottom row: John Cressman, Glant Havenar, Patty Mettler, Bob Mutu, Susan Miner, Bill Bass. Outgoing Mayor Cressman, and trustees Banta, Schuler, Mettler, and Miner are stepping down. Incoming Mayor Bill Bass and trustees Nicole Currier, Jessica Farr, and Sam Padgett are stepping into new roles. Returning trustees are Glant Havenar and Bob Mutu. Photo by James Howald

By James Howald and Jackie Burhans

A new mayor and four new trustees were sworn in at the Dec. 10 meeting of the Palmer Lake Board of Trustees (PLBOT), marking a turning point in the town's leadership. Town Administrator and Clerk Dawn Collins and outgoing Mayor John Cressman, along with Bob Radosevich, who recently stepped down as the town's interim manager, awarded certificates of appreciation to the outgoing trustees, and shared some thoughts on what their service to the town meant to them.

Collins administered the oath of office to incoming Mayor Bill Bass and incoming Trustees Sam Padgett, Jessica Farr, Karen Stuth, and Nicole Currier. Bass's first official act was to read a proclamation in honor of Cressman. A mayor pro tem was elected, and a resolution to adopt the 2021 budget and certify mill levies was passed. The board heard staff reports. Finally, the board went into executive session.



www.sharpestcut.com/firewood.html **Sharpest Cut 719-491-4811**



Personal Housekeeping suited to your needs, your way! FREE estimates.

Call Today! 719.360.8938



Real Estate Brokers

(719) 487-1777

www.COList4Less.com



Above: Outgoing Palmer Lake Mayor John Cressman (left) accepts a certificate from incoming Mayor Bill Bass. Photo by James Howald.

Certificates of appreciation awarded

Before awarding the certificates of appreciation, Collins thanked Cressman and the trustees for the support they gave her when she became the town's administrator and clerk, adding that their welcome had encouraged her to share her ideas for improving the town's administration.

Cressman joined Collins to present certificates to outgoing Trustees Mark Schuler, Paul Banta, Patty Mettler, and Susan Miner. Cressman said his four terms as mayor had been "a special time," adding "all in all it's been really meaningful to serve and serve with you guys." Cressman apologized to anyone he might have offended in his eight years as mayor. "Each one of us has brought his expertise, insight and integrity to this town," he said. Cressman asked the incoming trustees to "please embrace the staff . . . this is absolutely the cream of the crop," and ended by saying "It's a great town;

Radosevich reflected on his last year of service to the town, saying it had been a team effort, that handling the budget and the consequences of CO-VID-19 had been challenging, that some residents had been angry with leadership, but that "we did a



By appointment only. Gift certificates and hair products available!



325 Second St. Suite Y, Monument (719) 488-8660



Christina Cotton